Annual Village Grove Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, September 29, 2022 
 
Meeting Location: Village Grove Pavilion Area 
Time: 7:00 – 8:30 
Attendance: 35 Homeowners (8%of the Community) 
 
Brochures were provided at sign in that summarize the board’s direction in 2022 to manage available funds towards developing ideas, establishing goals, completing projects, and projections going into 2023 to ensure the integrity of the Village Grove community.The brochures were designed to encourage involvement during the Q&A session. 
 
Rand Jewell opened the meeting at 7:00 and provided introductions of the board members and a brief overview of our meeting’s agenda. 
 
· Rand Jewell continued with an overview of the Flock Security System.  The system will be installed by the end of November and is an investment in the future safety and security of the community. 
· Olivia Mah followed with a comprehensive overview of the new color palette that includes the approved colors for exterior home painting moving forward. This palette will be launched in November and will posted on the website for the homeowners reference when completing the ARC form. 
· Kelvin Minniefield provided and overview of our progress toward an additional 12 street lights. One homeowner was able to illustrate the real need of an additional street above the tennis courts on Village Arbor Crest. Kelvin was able to make that change for an anticipated installation before year’s end.  This projection was based on the availability of the needed equipment and power requirements. 
· Jordan Sammons provided an overview of speed test he setup with the City of Suwanee.  The test was designed to provide us with the areas of concern for speeding and the frequency. Our contention is that the bulk of the speeding is done by those motorists who cut through the neighborhood to avoid the heavy traffic getting to Peachtree Industrial Blvd. Unfortunately the test was inconclusive mainly due to the timing. Since speed bumps are really not a suggested solution if you want to maintain property values, they are not an option. There were some suggestions to discourage speeding to include: more graphic signs such as “Slow Down Before You Hit Someone” and “Prevent a Tragedy- Slow Down”. 
 
The meeting then entered the Q&A Session: 
 
· Parking created the largest discussion. Most of those in attendance wanted to see more activities and consequences for the those who continue to park on the street overnight. Those that continue to ask the board to provide more approved parking and or cutouts were met with non approval from the majority of those in attendance. One homeowner clearly stated that “ He doesn’t want to have his dues raised to provide parking for those that won’t clean out their garage.” 
· The remaining questions surrounded the impact of the Flock Security System on the community. 
 
In summary, the attendance was discouraging, but those who did attend provided some viable solutions moving forward. Rand Jewell adjourned the meeting at 8:20. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
